



This month @ Holland Woods Middle School

From the desk of Principal Abe Leaver

Holland Woods Middle School 1617 Holland Avenue Port Huron, MI 48060 (810) 984-6548

Principal Abe Leaver can be reached at: aleaver@phasd.us

Follow us on Facebook:
PHS - Holland Woods
Middle School



For the Month of May 2018

Upcoming events at Holland Woods Middle School:

- May 28 Memorial Day No School
- May 30 6th Grade Orientation

View the complete calendar

Vision Screening

Vision Technicians from St. Clair County Health Department will be in our school May 10th to conduct vision screening on all 7th grade students. Teachers and parents of 6th and 8th grade students can request that a student be tested. If you would like to have your child tested please contact Mrs. Hicks at 810-984-6548 ext. 2314.

Sports Physicals

Port Huron Schools free physical evenings held by Orthopedic Associates physicians are as follows this year:

Tuesday, May 22 - at Port Huron Northern High School Thursday, May 24 - at Port Huron High School

Girls at 5:30 pm and Boys at 6:30 pm.

This is for students of Port Huron Schools only. All students must take a completed physical form signed by their parent. Forms are available on-line or in the school office.

Open House

We will be hosting an open house for all incoming 6th graders on Wednesday, May 30th between 6:00 pm and 7:30 pm. This will give our incoming 6th graders and their parents the opportunity to meet staff, tour the building, and pick up information. We look forward to meeting our future Warriors!!!

K's for Kids Run

Port Huron Schools will be holding their annual K's for Kids run this year on June 16th. The race will take place behind Meijer. Students get \$10 off the registration by using the code 1234. This registration fee also includes a t-shirt. For more information and to register go to their website at www.runsignup.com/race/mi/fortgratiot/ksforkids.

High School Cheer

Port Huron High - An open gym will be held on 5/2, 5/9, and 5/16 from 4:30 pm - 6:30 pm for anyone interested in working on their cheerleading skills. Anyone participating will be expected to help with set up and clean up. PHHS Cheer Coaches will be on site. Tryouts for Sideline Cheer for the Fall will be May 21, 22, and 23 from 6-8:30pm.

Port Huron Northern - Tryouts for Sideline Cheer will be held May 23, 24, and 25 from 5-7:30pm. Coach Murfin will also be stopping by Holland Woods On Friday, May 18 during lunch to answer any questions that potential cheerleaders may have.

You must have a current physical dated April 15, 2018 or later on file in order to try out.

Wrestling Fundraiser

A 3 on 3 Basketball Tournament will be held after school on May 14th and 16th from 2:30 - 4:45 pm. There will be two divisions: competitive and recreational. All teams or individuals must be registered by May 9th. The cost is \$5 per player or \$15 per team. Winning teams from each division will receive a trophy. Please see Coach Dalrymple for further information.

WARRIOR

Girls Softball Schedule

SPORTS



- May 2nd Holland Woods @ Cros-Lex
- May 7th Holland Woods @ Central (Memorial Stadium)
- May 9th Holland Woods @ Imlay City
- May 14th Holland Woods @ Ft. Gratiot
- May 16th Marysville @ Holland Woods
- May 19th Tournament @ Marysville
- Track
- May 2nd Holland Woods @ Central (PHHS Track)
- May 7th Holland Woods @ Marysville (Marysville MS)
- May 14th Marine City @ Holland Woods (PHN Track)
- May 16th Holland Woods/St. Clair @ Marine City (Marine City MS)
- May 19th SCCIAA Invitational @ Marysville (Marysville HS 9am start)

Eighth Grade Recognition

This year's eighth grade class will be recognized on Tuesday, June 12th at 6pm in the Port Huron Northern PAC. While students are not required to attend this event, any student that does attend will be recognized that evening. Students will receive further information as it becomes available.

Port Huron Middle School Disc Golf Club

Any 6th, 7th, or 8th grade student interested in joining the Disc Golf Club should meet at the practice basket behind the school, next to the football field after school on Tuesday, May 1st. Disc golf practices will continue every Tuesday from 2:30-3:30 at Holland Woods until Tuesday, June 5th. Make sure that you wear comfortable clothing (sweats/shorts, hoodies/t-shirts, tennis shoes or boots depending on course conditions. A starter disc set will cost \$25 (if you have your own gear there is no fee).

Homework Help

Parents and students - we are still offering homework help in the lunchroom during all three lunches. Bring any assignments you need assistance with to the lunchroom. Please see Ms. Reinke or Mrs. C. with questions or to request help. Students, please take advantage of this opportunity to receive additional help in your classes.

SUBSCRIBE / UNSUBSCRIBE

<u>Click to join or unsubscribe from the district email list</u>. You may also copy and paste this link: http://bit.ly/PHSNewsletter.